
Friday 26th September 2025
What a fantastic week we have had!  We have elected our school councillors and

had our first school council meeting.  They had a lot of fantastic suggestions about
how we can improve the school and I am excited to work with them on these.

Topped off with a brilliant Friday raising money for Macmillan!  I was so impressed
and overwhelmed by all of the children’s fantastic creations for our Bake Off

Competition! I know that Mrs Wright and Mr Bunce found it very difficult to choose
our winners from so many entries.  Thank you to everyone who then joined us for

our cake and juice afternoon.  I know your children loved welcoming you into
school and hopefully you too enjoyed the cakes.  I am sure we raised a lot of money

for Macmillan so thank you for your generous donations.  I will let you know the
final amount next week.
 Have a lovely weekend!

Miss Fazackerley, Headteacher

HOUSE NAME COMPETITION
Our House Captains and Vice Captains have launched their House Name

competition.  Unfortunately our previous house names became dated and
the children were not familiar with who they were named after.  All

children brought a competition sheet home today to rename our houses.  
We are looking for a name for our 4 houses, a logo to illustrate the house
and a reason why your suggestion should be chosen.  Competition entries

should be handed to class teachers by Friday 3  October.rd

RUNNING CLUB - CROSS COUNTRY COMPETITION
SATURDAY 27  SEPTEMBER - WALTON HALL GARDENSTH

The members of running club are invited to participate in a cross country
schools competition on Saturday 27  September at 10am at Walton Hall

Gardens.  We wish them the best of luck and send our thanks to Mr
Chesworth and the parents involved for taking the children to represent

the school on a Saturday.  We hope you have a great time!

th

OCTOBER HALF TERM = ACTIVE SPORT - MULTISPORT CAMP
LAST WEEKEND OF EXCLUSIVE BOOKING FOR CULCHETH PRIMARY

CULCHETH
COMMUNITY

PRIMARY SCHOOL

We have reached an agreement with Active Sport to run a half term Multi-
Sports Camp at Culcheth Primary School between Monday 27  October and
Friday 31st October.  Parents have been sent a flier and bookings are  now

being taken.  See later in the newsletter for more information.

th

PROSPECTIVE RECEPTION PARENTS’ OPEN DAYS
We will be holding Open Days for prospective parents on:

 Wednesday 1  October at 2pm, st

Tuesday 7  October 9.30am and Saturday 18  October at 10.30am.  th th

Please share these dates and the advert in the newsletter with any people
you know looking for a school place in September 2026. 

YEAR 6 CLASS ASSEMBLY - FRIDAY 3  OCTOBER 2.45PMRD

Parents and relatives of children in Year 6 are invited to their class
assembly on Friday 3rd October at 2.45pm in the school hall. Doors will

open at 2.30pm so please do not arrive prior to this time. We look forward
to seeing you then.

FUNKY FEET FRIDAY - FRIDAY 3  OCTOBER RD

Friday 3rd October will mark our first Funky Feet Friday. On the first Friday
of each month, the children are encouraged to walk to school (or park and

stroll from a distance further away from the school). On this day to indicate
they are walking to school the children can wear their trainers to school.

PARKING COMPLAINTS
Please be considerate of other pedestrians when dropping off and

collecting your child from school.  We have had complaints about people
parking their cars on paths, which stops people with prams or wheelchair

users from walking along the path and needing to step into the road to get
around.  Thank you for your support and co-operation. 



CONGRATULATIONS
TO OUR BAKE OFF

WINNERS:

Thank you to everyone who took part in our
first Culcheth Bake Off!

We had some fabulous creations, it was so
hard to choose but we are delighted to

announce the winners:
Overall Winner: Harriet in Y2

KS1 Winner: Amber in Y1
KS2 Winner: Charlie in Y4

A special mention to Skye in Y6 whose cake
was also fabulous and she was given a

special headteacher’s award!



BAKE OFF ENTRIES:
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BAKE OFF ENTRIES:

THANK YOU FOR
ALL YOUR ENTRIES
AND HARD WORK!









THANK YOU FOR
JOINING US AND

YOUR GENEROUSITY



They are keen to present their class ideas for
how the school can be improved.  Today we

discussed how the class with the highest
attendance each week should win an extra
breaktime, having a half term attendance

prize for the class winner, mindfulness
activities after lunch and how we can

improve playtimes.  I look forward to our
next meeting to hear more of their ideas.

CONGRATULATIONS
AND WELCOME TO

OUR ELECTED
SCHOOL

COUNCILLORS
Year 2: Polly and Bisrelt

Year 3: Reggie and Lily

Year 4: Willow and Dylan

Year 5: Benjamin and Lucy

Year 6: Ellie and Mason



•Grey bottoms – skirts / shorts/ trousers/
pinafore

•White polo shirt
•Navy sweatshirt/cardigan

•Plain socks
•Black shoes

•Summer dresses/ shorts (Until Autumn Half
Term only)

Jewellery
On safety grounds, the only jewellery

permitted is a wristwatch and earrings.
Earrings must be plain stud earrings only –

children will be required to remove all other
jewellery.

Hairstyles
The Governors have set a uniform policy that
includes hairstyles. We request that children
do not have extreme hairstyle, lines shaved
into hair or hair dyed an unnatural colour.

Please can all hair accessories be of school
colours: red, navy, black or white.

PE Kit
• School PE T-shirt

Black or blue Shorts
•Navy blue sweatshirt 

(not hoodie or zipped jacket) - the children
can wear their school jumper or cardigan, 

•Navy blue jogging pants, 
Trainers.

CULCHETH
COMMUNITY

PRIMARY SCHOOL



School Dinner Menu
Please find below the School Dinner Menu for the Autumn

Term 2025.  It is vital that you book your child's school meal
a week in advance, using the school booking system.  
The rotation of school meals will be across 3 weeks.  

Below will be the menu for WB 29.9.25

CULCHETH
COMMUNITY

PRIMARY SCHOOL



OPEN DAYS 
PLEASE SHARE THE BELOW FLIER WITH ANYONE YOU KNOW WHO

HAS A CHILD STARTING SCHOOL IN SEPTEMBER 2026.
WE WOULD LOVE THEM TO VISIT OUR SCHOOL AND RECEIVE A TOUR

FROM OUR YEAR 6 PUPILS.
TO MAKE AN APPOINTMENT PLEASE CONTACT THE SCHOOL OFFICE:

E: CULCHETHPRIMARY@ONECOMMUNITYTRUST.CO.UK
T: 01925 764312

W: CULCHETHPRIMARY.CO.UK

FOODIE FUN
The children have had a fantastic time at our Foodie
Fun extra curricular club run by Mrs Reed.  Here are

some of their creations:

mailto:culchethprimary@onecommunitytrust.co.uk
http://www.culchethprimary.co.uk/


Theo Ball = For settling into Reception so well and engaging in
his learning whilst being a good friend to others.

I’d like to remind parents of the importance of
attendance and the impact it has on schooling. Our

attendance has been excellent since we started
back. Holidays in term time cannot be authorised

unless it for fills the criteria in the Attendance
policy. Please keep this in mind when considering

any holiday booking. Even being 5 minutes late each
day across a year equates to 15 hours lost learning. 

Whole School Attendance target for 2025-2026 is
96%

Attendance since 3  September = 97.5%rd

Attendance this week = 97.4%

Attendance winners this week
Year 2 = 99.6% 



THIS WEEK

RECEPTION

YEAR 1

YEAR 2

Amber and Archie have
enjoyed doing maths
this week, especially

doing the one more and
one less practical

activity using conkers. 

Millie has enjoyed learning all about Amelia
Earhart in History.  Bobbi has enjoyed

investigating the different materials and whether
she could change the shape or not.

Victoria has enjoyed
starting our Letters
and Sounds sessions

this week.



YEAR 3

YEAR 4

YEAR 5

YEAR 6
Kavish has

enjoyed
classifying

organisms in
science and

sorting them into
their kingdoms.

We really enjoyed being
Year 5 Class

Ambassadors this week
and discussing our

learning with the other
teachers that came to

our lessons.

Joshua L-C has
enjoyed rounding

numbers to the
closest

10,100,1000 in
Maths

Here is our class
ambassador

enjoying beating 
Mr Chesworth at

ordering dominoes
in Maths!



YEAR 4 

Year 4 had a fantastic time at an inter-school
tennis festival this week.  

Developing their tennis skills with local
coaches.



YEAR 4 



HAS YOUR CHILD GONE ABOVE AND BEYOND OUTSIDE OF SCHOOL
IN DEMONSTRATING OUR SCHOOL VALUES OF KINDNESS, HONESTY,

FRIENDSHIP, RESPONSIBILITY, DETERMINATION AND TEAM SPIRIT.
NOMINATE THEM FOR A VALUE AWARD AND WE WILL SURPRISE
THEM IN CELEBRATION ASSEMBLY.  NOMINATE YOUR CHILD BY
SENDING AN EMAIL WITH REASON AND SUPPORTING PHOTO IF

APPROPRIATE TO THE SCHOOL OFFICE. 

JACK J HAS DEMONSTRATED THE
SCHOOL VALUES OF

DETERMINATION AND TEAM
SPIRIT - HE PLAYED AT THE

MANCHESTER UNITED ACADEMY
AT THE CLIFF TRAINING GROUND

WITH HIS SUNDAY FOOTBALL
TEAM SALFORD CITY FOOTBALL

CLUB.  THEY PLAYED A
TOURNAMENT OF 7 GAMES, WON

4, DRAW 2 AND LOST 1.
HE WAS UP AGAINST SOME OF

THE BEST PLAYERS IN
MANCHESTER SO THEY DID

BRILLIANTLY!

VICTORIA KENYON HAS
DEMONSTRATED ALL OF OUR

SCHOOL VALUES.

VICTORIA HAS NOW
COMPLETED 2 CHARITY RUNS
AND IS ASKING TO DO MORE

AS SHE STARTS TO GRASP THE
CONCEPT OF CHARITY. SO FAR
SHE HAS COMPLETED THE MINI
MILER AT DEFEAT DELEMERE

14/09/25 IN AID OF ROY
CASTLE LUNG CANCER

FOUNDATION AND THE FAMILY
FUN RUN AT GULLIVERS WORLD
WARRINGTON 21/09/25 IN AID

OF ST ROCCÓS HOSPICE,
WHILST ENSURING HER

YOUNGER AGE BEST FRIEND
WHO SHE INVITED BY HERSELF

STAYED WITH HER AND
COMPLETED THE RUN HIMSELF.

JOSHUA DEMONSTRATED THE
SCHOOL VALUE OF RESILIENCE

WHEN HE WORKED REALLY HARD
THIS WEEK IN THE PDC SESSION,

WHERE THEY UNDERTOOK
TRAINING LIKE DECLAN RICE. HE
ACHIEVED PLAYER OF THE DAY!




